
LAS VEGAS BUDDHIST SANGHA 

OCTOBER, 2013, NEWSLETTER 
  

October’s Service will be on October 13 at 9:30 a.m. at the JACL Activity Center, 1401 Arville, which is just south of      

Charleston.  The visiting minister will be Reverend Jon Turner from OCBC who will also be teaching the class on “Buddhism in 

the Movies” on Saturday, October 12 at SW Behavior School from 1 p.m. in the main office.   
 

SEPTEMBER’S KIESHIKI SERVICE:   23 people received their Buddhist names from Bishop Umezu and there were over 

60 people attending this service.  Bishop Umezu gave a meaningful Sangha message, not only about the three poisons of  Greed, 

Anger, and Stupidity (GAS) that we must realize is in all of us and is the cause of our suffering...whether projecting it onto      

others, or ourselves. Bishop Umezu also shared the Sanskrit origin of the word for meter which means to measure and is a part of 

our Amida, the immeasurable one.  One other memorable event was that the Bishop went to see our new location and approved 

of it...giving suggestions on the location of the altar and the direction of the congregation. Since Socho-san has been a guest   

minister numerous times in the past 28 years, he does impress us as being “down to earth” and approachable.  He wants to come 

back and visit and meet with the board when there is more time.  It seemed that he was impressed with our Sangha and especially 

enjoyed dinner at the Mirage, and seeing “Love,” the Cirque show using the Beatles’ music. Dr. David Hopper & Eileen Castle 

were his hosts, and one of our members donated part of the cost of the show tickets. 
  

Also, a Big Thank You to Ellie Oshiro for opening her home to the Bishop and the Sangha Board to welcome him to Las Vegas 

and show him how we are working together to “grow” our Sangha . 
 

GUESTS:  From the Oakland Buddhist Temple we had Digger and Agnes Sasaki attending the Hoops for Friends basketball 

tournament and then our Sunday service. Also we met Dr. Kaethe Kauffmann from the Honolulu Hongwanji and Kaoru Tsuji 

who came to join the Kaminari Taiko group. 
  

DONATIONS:  Sharleen Aoki;  Cathy Arakaki;  Alice Branton;  Sho Fukawa (August & September); Mabel Fukumoto (May, 

June, July, August);  Sandi Hiyane (annual); Sally Hanagami; Harriet Huber; Stan & Nancy Isa (July & September); Dale &  

Rosan Ito; Rosie Kakuuchi; Kumiko Kashiwada (August & September); Kurashige Family; Pati Lira; Frances Miyasato 

(annual);  Dennis & Margaret Nakata;  Mits Nakayama;  Takako Ogata;  Bob & Chizuyo Reynierse; Ron & May Soeda; Mike & 

Becky Suyeyasu; Roy & Caryl Suzuki; Oh & Alan Takemoto (annual);  Michael & Sharan Tanaka; Wayne & Sadie Tanaka; 

Chester and Hatsumi Toguchi; Arlene Toguchi; Fred & Carolyn Tomiyoshi (annual); Sadako Wanless (annual); Grace Wertz; 

Patty & Fred Yamano; Tom & Sumiko Yanagihara (annual); anonymous Buddhist; Beverly Ogata (visitor); D.M. Sasaki 

(visitor). 
  

MEMBERSHIP DUES RECEIVED:  Frances & Jim Akamine; Ken & Gladys Akita; Emiko Aoki; Sharleen Aoki; Ann & 

Noboru Aoyagi; Cathy Arakaki; Alice Branton; Dennis & Brenda Creed; Tom & Lynn DeMann;  Mitch & Namie Dukes; Sho 

Fukawa; Hana Fukumoto; Mabel Fukumoto; Clara Hamasaki; Sally Hanagami; Deborah Harlig; Carolyn & Richard Higa; Sandi 

Hiyane; Tomico Honda; Dave Hopper; Harriet Huber; June Ikeda; Nancy & Stan Isa; Dale & Rosan Ito; Alice Kado; Rosie 

Kakuuchi; Sadae Kasamoto; Kumiko Kashiwada; Georgianana Kobayashi; Dan & Katie Kosora; John Kosora; Wayne Kozai; 

Jim & Gay Kurashige; Pati Lira; June & Hank Maruyama;  Roy & Kanyarat Matsuda; Aiko Mayeda; Sueno Migaki; Jimi &   

Barbara Mitsunaga; Frances Miyasato; Daniel Miyake; Ben & Karen Mizusaki; Cathy & Cliff Moses; Bill & Nanette Muraoka; 

Ben & Marilyn Nakagawa; Dennis & Margaret Nakata; Kumiko Nakata; Mits Nakayama; Steve & Myrtle Noguchi; Jon        

Ogata;  Takako Ogata; Eleanor Oshiro; Mary Ozaki; Bob & Chizuyo Reynierse; Paul & Alice Sakamoto; Lily Sakemi; Marlo & 

Jason Sando; Muriel Scrivner; Kazu & Edna Shiotani; Ron & May Soeda; Aileen & Brent Sumida; Mike & Becky Suyeyasu; 

Roy & Caryl Suzuki; Oh & Alan Takemoto; Michael Tanaka; Wayne & Sadie Tanaka; June Tateishi; Fred & Carolyn            

Tomiyoshi; Agnes Tsuchiyama;  Flora Tsuma; Sadako Wanless; Kyle Watanabe;  Scott & Tami Watanabe; Grace Wertz; T.R. & 

M.M. Wieczorek; Mas Yamada; Patty & Fred Yamano; Tom & Sumiko Yanagihara; Stan Yokoyama; Katherine & Ryan        

Yoshikawa; Shirley Yoshioka. 
  

MEMORIALS: 

Cathy Arakaki – Toshio Nakamoto; Caryl Suzuki – Saburo Iwamoto; Mary Ozaki – memory of Kimiko Brown; Frances 

Miyasato - Parents and Sister. 
    

OTHER DONATIONS: Thank you to the crafts group, represented by Sally Hanagami, who gave a $200 check for the Obon 

sales on August 10.  In addition, we thank the new crafts group who sold items sewn together by Sharleen Aoki, Harriet Huber, 

Gay Kurashige, Margaret Nakata, Ellie Oshiro & organized by Patty Yamano.  They sold over $1,000 which was also donated to 

the Sangha. 
   

THE FLOWERS FOR THE SERVICE were brought by Kumiko Kashiwada, Chizuyo Reynierse, and Sadako Wanless. 

OCTOBER MEMORIALS:  If you are commemorating a memorial in October, please remember to bring a vase and to take 

your flowers home after the service. Also, if you cannot attend the memorial service for someone in your family, you may      

remember them by giving a memorial donation that will be listed in next month’s newsletter. 

10/4  Yoshio Wakayama, father of Myrtle Noguchi 

10/4  Tsumayo Motohiro, mother of Helen Koga 



10/4  Yoshio Wakayama, father of Myrtle Noguchi 

10/4  Goichi Koyanagi, father of Chizuyo Reynierse 

10/9  Hilda Nakaishi, sister of Alice Branton 

10/13  Florence Tachibana, mother of Georgianna Kobayashi 

10/13 Toyoki Tom Sakamoto; father of Paul Sakamoto & Aiko Nakao-Mayeda 

10/14  Kaizo Fukumoto; husband of Mabel Fukumoto 

10/16  Teresa Lira, sister of Pati Lira 

10/30  Mary Fukawa, wife of Shioji Fukawa 

October: Robert Tsurusato, son of Aiko-Nakao-Mayeda 
 

HAPPY OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS to the following:  10/3 Pati Lira; 10/5 Karen Tanaka-Kelly, Alice Sakamoto; 10/6 Wayne 

Kozai; 10/7 Scott Watanabe; 10/12 Joyce Nakagawa; 10/18 Takako Ogata; 10/24 Masaichi Yamada; 10/25 Sadako Wanless; 

Gladys Akita; 10/28 Victor Ferguson; 10/29 George Yahiro; 10/30 Tami Watanabe and 10/31 Chelsea Kurashige. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES: 10/11 May & Ron Soeda; 10/19 June & Hank Maruyama. 
 

OBON THANK YOU LUNCHEON:  We thank Paul and Alice Sakamoto as well as Dale Ito and June Maruyama for           

organizing the event for the 116 volunteers or members who RSVP’ed for the September 14th luncheon at the Main Street        

Station.  At the service, our treasurer Pati Lira mentioned that we did the best we have ever done and made approximately 

$10,000 with the raffle and a total profit of $20,000.   
 

SEPTEMBER BOARD MEETING: is on Monday, September 23 at 6 p.m. at Mimi’s Restaurant near Rainbow and 215 with 

the meeting part starting at 7 p.m.  Any member of the Sangha is invited to attend. 
 

ADDITIONAL OCTOBER ACTIVITY:  On Saturday, October 19, the Sangha members and especially the Obon dancers are 

invited to Aki Matsuri at the Rio Hotel from 11 a.m. to midnight.  Ann Mikami is having the dancers perform there as well as the 

Kaminari Taiko.  The dancers will have practices at the JACL Activity Center on  Saturdays, Sept. 14  & 21 from 9:00-10:00, 

then on Sept. 28  & October 6, the practice will be from  9:00-11:00. Tickets will cost $5 if purchased in advance or $8 on the 

day of the event.    

BUILDING ACQUISITION UPDATE:  The floor plan has been put in the hands of the architect, David Downey. He came 

highly recommended by Chris Cain (David Hopper’s son). We are on track for submission of our application for a Special Use 

Permit from the city of North Las Vegas. Once that is approved, we can go ahead with finalizing the purchase of the building. 

We are in the process of getting estimates for three HVAC units, a security system, insurance, and appliances for the kitchen. 


